Crosswind Elementary School

PTA General Body Meeting

November 19, 2019



List of attendees on file.

Meeting called to order by Raquel Blue at 5:04pm.

MOTION #1: Raquel moved to approve the minutes from the September 17, 2019 General Body meeting as posted on the website. Second by Lyn Harley. Motion passed at 6:03pm. Dr. Crafford welcomed everyone and thanked the members for their time in attending tonight's meeting.

<u>President's Report:</u> Thank you for coming to the meeting! It is so good to see everyone! <u>Membership:</u> This year, we have a record of 636 members!! We achieved Silver Status with the state, and are only 4 memberships away from Gold Status!

<u>Pastries and Pajamas:</u> We changed the name this year from "Moments with Mom" in order to be more inclusive. It was a great success!! Thanks to Thomas Meat Market and Donut Hutt!! "Donuts with Dad" will be held in March, and it will have a new name, too!

<u>Turkey Trot:</u> Thank you, Nicole, for all of your hard work!! We raised over \$59,000!!! Thank you so much to all parents for the support, volunteering, and donating. Turkey Trot prizes will be handed out Friday at the awards ceremony.

<u>Red Ribbon Week:</u> It was held at the end of last month. The Board is seeking input on how we can make this week more informative and meaningful for students next year, so please let us know if you have suggestions on any changes that can be made.

<u>Vote Me In:</u> The election was held last week. Winners will be announced in the Crosswind Connection and displayed in the library. Be sure to check it out!!

Principal's Welcome: Thank you times 5 to our PTA parents for supporting our school!

- 101 Dalmatians was amazing!!
- VEX students competed in the tournament and placed 2nd, 4th, and 8th out of 30 teams!
- Perennial Math and Science Olympiad is coming up.
- The Turkey Trot Awards Ceremony is Friday. Dr. Crafford is getting pied in the face!!
- A slideshow from the Crosswind Veteran's Day program is playing so be sure to check it out.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Lisa Martens reports that we have a current balance of \$21,360.43. This balance does not include the Turkey Trot donations that were received through Get Moving Crew. We should be getting that money in the next several weeks.

Board Updates: Please welcome Angela Brunson to the PTA Board as the Reading Programs chair! Also, Jocelyn George is here to answer any questions you might have about the Reflections Contest or if you need help with completing your application. Finally, MobileEd Productions will be coming in the spring for two presentations for the students: The Magic of Science and Prehistoric Dinosaur Adventures.

Meeting was adjourned by Raquel at 6:15pm.